Hanley Hermes Volume 14, Issue 6

Volume 14 Issue 6

NOVEMBER 2021



To submit ads, community news/events, thank you notes, etc., please email the Hanley Hermes at: hermes.hanley@sasktel.net

HANLEY PUBLIC LIBRARY

(A Division of the Wheatland Regional Library)

Library hours are as follows:







HERMES ADVERTISING POLICY

Please be advised when placing an ad in the Hermes News Letter, it is required by the person or organization to submit the article or ad as is. We are not responsible for designing or making any changes. Please submit in "jpeg" form if at all possible. If you want your ad to be on a continuous basis it is your responsibility to let us know, otherwise it will be a onetime submission until further notice is received.

Phone: 306-544-2223 Cell Phone: 639-213-7999 Fax: 306-544-2261 E-Mail:

townahanley@sasktel.net

TOWN OF HANLEY Box 270 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0

Advertising Fees	B/W Colour
Business Card	\$25. \$35.
¼ Page	\$35. \$45.
½ Page	\$40. \$50.
Full Page	\$60. \$80 .

LOCAL CHURCHES, TOPS, CHILD HEALTH CLINIC, HANLEY HOUSING

Hanley Lutheran Church

Box 296 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0

Contact: Kim Bohrson 306-230-2808

Sunday Worship & Sunday School:10:00 am

Communion: 1st Sunday of the month

Hanley United Church

Box 219
Hanley, SK S0G 2E0
Rev. Andrew Appledore
aappledore@gmail.com

(306)544-2822 (Thursday, Friday) or (306) 956-3228 (Home)

Sunday Worship: Starting at 9:30 a.m.

Hanley TOPS

Does your scale say *HELP*? We have the secret with our supportive weight loss group.

Wednesday evenings at the
United Church in Hanley.
Weigh in at 6:00pm
Meeting at 6:30pm
"If you change nothing, nothing can change."
Call Linda today (306) 544-2264

EMERGENCY NUMBERS:

Evenings: Mayor: Richard McGregor

Ph: (306) 544-7669

You can call the Mayor or any of the Councillors first to ascertain course of action needed to be taken.

Weekends Water & Sewer Maintenance: Don Suttie - (306) 544-2797 or (306) 261-0200

All other issues (or unable to contact Don): Call the Mayor or any other Council member.

Community Baptist Church

Hanley Centennial Hall Pastor Brad Young (306) 250-2615

communitybaptisthanley@gmail.com

Every Sunday

10:00 a.m. Coffee & Sunday School 11:00 a.m. Worship Service

BLACKSTRAP COVENANT CHURCH

Dundurn Community Hall

Pastor: Andy Gilkinson andygilk@gmail.com (306) 544-4203

Sunday Worship & Children's Church 10:00 a.m.

Hanley Child Health Clinic

Child Health Clinic located at the Community
Centre on Lincoln Ave.
Held the 2nd Tuesday of the month
Clinic hours: 10:30-2:15

For appointment call our New Number: 1-855-613-8216 (Toll Free) or 1-306-655-4730

Hanley Housing rentals available.

One bedroom unfurnished unit,
4 appliances, heat and water included.
Yard maintenance provided.
For more information, please contact Jayne at:
1-306-713-4545
hanleyhousing2016@gmail.com

HANLEY/ROSEDALE FIRE DEPARTMENT

Donations and the 50/50 Fire Brigade lottery are great ways to support the Hanley Rosedale Fire Brigade.

Be sure to check at the Hanley Town Office to see if you are paid up to be eligible to win!

Make cheques out to Hanley/Rosedale Fire Brigade

BE SURE YOU ARE PAID UP FOR 2021!!



Winners List

Sept 13—Elton Epp \$40
Sept 20—Glenda Armstrong \$40
Sept 27—Jean Reeves \$40
Oct 4—Linda Safinuk \$40
Oct 11—Lorne & Jan Beaumont \$40
Oct 18—Ashley Thall \$40c/o
Oct 25 Susan Prosofsky \$40 Pd\$80
Nov 1—Greg Safinuk \$40
Nov 8—Gene Gegol \$40

WEBSITE UPDATES

Have a business or volunteer organization in town that you would like to advertise on the Town website?

Check out https://hanley.ca/business/directory/ or email the office at townahanley@sasktel.net

Please provide your name, number, and relevant information.

Have changes to your current listing? Please let us know.

SPARE BUS DRIVERS URGENTLY NEEDED!



A Prairie Spirit Bus Driver:

- Receives free training
- · Is well supported by the school division
- · Follows the school calendar
- · Enjoys daily contact with students
- · Supports the local community
- · Could take their young child along on route

Applications for Bus Drivers are now being accepted

Call the Prairie Spirit Bus Garage at (306) 374-2496 for more information about this flexible opportunity.



TURN IN POACHERS AND

POLLUTERS –

TIP LINE

1-800-667-7561 OR #5555 ON SASKTEL CELLULAR

RM RECYCLING BIN INFORMATION NOTICE

The Blue Recycling Bin located at the RM shop is for recycling *ONLY*!

Acceptable Recycling Items:
Paper and Cardboard
Plastics with a Recycle Symbol #1-#7
Tin and Aluminum
Please respect these guidelines or the

service may be terminated. RM RESIDENTS ONLY

Area is under video surveillance







NOTES FROM THE TOWN OF HANLEY

At Our September Meeting

The maintenance report included that a couple trees were removed due to previous damage and to avoid future risk.

McGill's Industrial was out to do some routine flushing of sewer mains and they followed up with a video of the lines. Due to the length of the September meeting the videos will be reviewed in October.

The Administrator reviewed the Waterworks Capital Investment Strategy and Waterworks Rate Policy.

The Administrator and Assistant attended a Zoning Bylaw workshop in Loreburn. The Bylaw should be ready for first reading at the October meeting.

Councillor Maddocks and the Administrator plan to attend a virtual meeting with the City of Saskatoon, SaskWater and DRWU in regards to a levy that the City will be charging in the future for new connections.

Two safety policies were created for Office and Other Municipal Facilities where personal items of employees shall not be stored in any municipal facilities unless the item is beneficial to the duties of the position; and no person, other than employees or elected officials shall be permitted to enter into the utility building, water distribution plant, mechanical room of the campground washroom or sewage lift station with the except being contracted workers providing service to the municipality.

An updated Council Procedures Bylaw was adopted.

A number of nuisance properties were reviewed.

The decision to remove the Fire Ban on Aug. 24/21 was ratified.

The October meeting date was changed to Oct. 12 due to Thanksgiving being the second Monday.

A bunnyhug was donated to the Hanley Golf Club for a tournament prize.

A decision was made to purchase two dog waste systems to be placed at the Fairgrounds and the Campgrounds.

The land lease agreement with Mark Burgess was renewed.

Proceedings for tax enforcement was authorized.

The Council regretfully accepted the resignation of Lucinda Hoffman as Emergency Measures Coordinator and the Administrator was instructed to advertise for a replacement. This is a volunteer position.

The damaged radar speed sign located on the westernmost Town's portion of the 764 Grid was written off.

Councillor Jordan Richardson was considered disqualified from council and the position was declared vacant.

Accounts in the amount of \$172,477.11 were approved.

NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE (cont'd)

At our October meeting:

A Proof of Vaccination or Negative Test policy was adopted at the beginning of the meeting.

Minutes of the Sept. 13/21 HR meeting were adopted and the meeting Oct. 12 was discussed.

The sewer main video was presented to Council. This project is to continue for the 2022 budget year as an asset condition assessment.

The maintenance report included the access of some crushed shingles obtained free from Sagan

Transport Inc to try as dust control. They were placed by the 1000 Block of Railway St. It was also reported that the culvert condition assessment has begun.

Mayor McGregor reported on WaterWolf activities. A decision was made to renew the Town's Lightship membership through WaterWolf for the GIS mapping of linear assets.

Correspondence was received from J. Olyniuk, Chair of the Corporate Partners Committee regarding the DRWU.

The Nuisance Bylaw was amended to include hedges.

The first reading of the Official Community Plan was adopted.

The first reading of the Zoning bylaw was adopted.

The CAO reported that she and the Assistant attended a SUMA virtual meeting on Sept. 28 and Oct. 4 on "Navigating Mask and Vaccine Mandates".

The office staff also plan to attend a MuniSoft Conference virtually on Nov. 2-4 so it was approved that the office would be closed for those 3 days.

The CAO reported that a representative from Occupational Health and Safety visited the office to inquire about the Town's Harassment Policy and found that it was sufficient for the Town's safety plan.

Councillor Maddocks and the CAO reported on having attended the City of Saskatoon, SaskWater,

DRWU virtual meeting where a better explanation was provided in regards to the offsite levy.

The CAO was to follow up with PWA Engineering in regards to an electrical plan that would prepare the Community Centre and Fire Hall for a generator to be installed in the future.

A final inspection of the Fire Hall was completed by MuniCode with four minor deficiencies to be addressed.

Councillor Hanson reported on the Library Board decision in regards to a COVID-19 policy.

The CAO reported that the Certificate of Confirmation was received from SAMA.

The SunCorp Appraisal report was accepted as presented.

Amendments were made for the insured Statement of Values and Schedule of Contractors' Property for the 2022 insurance year.

NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE (cont'd)

It was decided to share in the cost of a Recreation Maintenance person to be responsible for the operation of Town recreation facilities and equipment. The Council instructed the CAO to advertise for the position.

Two properties were reviewed for Nuisance Bylaw contraventions.

It was decided to conduct a by-election for the position of one councillor on March 23, 2022.

The Council decided to accept Jennifer Krawchuk's offer to erect and maintain a dog waste system to be placed on Lincoln Ave.

The HP 15-AC059CA notebook is to be offered for sale.

The XEROX Colorqube 8900 is to be disposed of.

Accounts in the amount of \$106,863.54 were approved.

TRANSFER STATION INFORMATION

WINTER HOURS

Saturdays 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

TRANSFER STATION INFORMATION NOTICE OF ITEMS ACCEPTED AT THE TOWN OF HANLEY TRANSFER STATION

In accordance with our permit and Loraas Disposal the following items will **NOT** be accepted at the transfer station:

- 1. Tires:
- 2. Hazardous wastes of any kind: pesticides, chemicals which are radioactive, reactive, toxic, ignitable, corrosive, pathological, acidic, etc., or any waste which is otherwise listed as a hazardous or toxic substance;
- 3. Petroleum, petroleum remains or by-products;
- 4. Fuel tanks or oil barrels;
- 5. Asbestos, concrete, rocks, wire;
- 6. Petroleum contaminated soils;
- 7. Automobiles and other large metal objects;
- 8. Remains of or by-products of slaughter house operations;
- 9. Liquid domestic sewage, used oil, liquid wastes and sludges generally;
- 10. Liquid paints and solvents (dried material and empty cans are OK in the Loraas bin);
- 11. Acid-filled automotive batteries;
- 12. Propane tanks;
- 13. Any wood products treated with creosote (telephone poles, wooden pilings, railroad ties, etc.)

There are designated areas for steel.

ONLY TREES OR UNTREATED/UNPAINTED LUMBER MAY GO IN THE BURNING PIT.

Contact the Town Office regarding bin rental.

Hanley Hermes Volume 14 Issue 6

Arena Update

President - Danielle Haché

Vice President - Rocky Zdunich

Secretary - Andrea Townsend

Treasurer - Jamie Mamer

Members at Large – Cindy Prosofsky, Mel Chasmar, Joel Peters

For bookings please call or text Christine Catton 306-270-3777



Local Teams/Individuals: \$100/hr Non-Local Teams/Individuals: \$175/hr

Non-Local with one or more local individual \$130/hr

Local Daily Rate: \$500/Day

Non- Local Daily Rate: \$800/Day

Looking for information on what is happening at the Arena? Check out the Town of Hanley website at https://hanley.ca/recreation/hanley-arena/ or on their facebook page by searching Hanley Arena.

BYLAW INFORMATION AND REMINDERS!

Council enacts bylaws for the safety and wellbeing of our community.

They have noticed an increase in the usage of golf carts within the town, so in an effort to ensure our roads and people are safe, have passed a bylaw to restrict the operations of golf carts to travelling the most direct route to and from the golf course and that the person driving and/or owner must have a valid license and liability insurance.

BYLAW INFORMATION AND REMINDERS!

Do you know what to do if you encounter a dangerous animal?

The first step is to contact the RCMP for assistance!

Dangerous Animals are covered in Division 5 of The Municipalities Act. The Act outlines the descriptions and processes involved in determining whether an animal is to be declared dangerous.

Building & Development

Did you know you require a building permit for any project 100 square feet or above, whether or not it is on skids? For more information, check out https://hanley.ca/administration/building-development/



HANLEY CENTENNIAL HALL

Book now for your event to make sure you get the date you want! Bookings will be taken at the Hanley Town Office at (306) 544-2223 Or email at townahanley@sasktel.net The Hall has reopened with bookings only as per the

Province of Saskatchewan guidelines.

The Hanley Centennial Hall is looking for a Treasurer.

If you are interested in volunteering for this role, please email us at townahanley@sasktel.net

HANLEY COMPOSITE SCHOOL

New item –Black Russell Zip-up Hoodies - \$40

Hats (Curb brim or flat) - \$40

Long red game socks - \$10

Assorted practice jerseys and other clothing - \$10 Available in size small to XXL

Football T-Shirts - \$25.00

Scarves - \$25.00

Game-worn black (\$40) & red jerseys (\$20)

If interested, see Mr. Anderson





Thank You Note



Thank you to Affinity Credit Union for the \$2000 grant for kitchen upgrades at the Centennial Hall



Hanley's Online Christmas Trade Show

November 18th at 10am - November 21st at 5pm

Proudly Presented by Hanley Preschool

Hanley Artificial Ice

Hanley Artificial Ice Committee is very proud to announce that we have paid everything owing with the purchase of the plant. Our committee has worked hard to purchase and pay off the plant and Upgrades to the arena.

The Artificial Ice Committee just didn't purchase the plant, there were many upgrades to the Arena that we were able to do:

- NEW Time Clock

- NEW Players Benches

- NEW Boards

- Safety Netting Around the Rink

- Back Door

- Insulated lobby walls and Fire Insulated the back wall

- Overhead Tractor Door

- Painting of the back wall above the windows

Thank You to all who sponsored, bought Trip a Month Tickets, and supported all fundraising efforts.

Hanley Artificial Ice Trip Lottery



All of Our winners for 2021 Trip Winners and our final posting.

January—Ken & Irene Froese February—Marion Prpich

\$ 100.—Rachelle Tomyn \$ 100—Darryl & Shirley Grindheim

March—Dallas Torguson April—Rodney Dean

\$100—Greg & Cathy Zdunich \$100.—Martin & Donna Bohrson

May—Darren Stevenson June—Kyle Palmer

\$100—Glenn & Kari Harbor \$100—Danielle McTravish

July—Shane Reiber August—Matt & Heather Shyluk

\$100—Lisa Ashdown \$100.—Cameron Johnson

September—Ben & Leanne Wilson October—Halyan Zhu \$100—Martina England \$100—Anmed Halat

November—Troy & Ashley Haroldosn December—Shane Reiber

\$100—Glenda Armstrong \$100—Mike Jess

Thank You to the RM of Rosedale for the donation of \$150,000.00 to help purchase the artificial ice Plant. To the Town of Hanley for the loan to finish everything up, and we are proud to say that we paid it back in Full before the time was due.

Field of Dreams Project

Thank You to David & Susan Prosofsky (1Year) and Curtis and Cindy Prosofsky (4Year) for the Field of Dreams Project which brought in a great amount of money. Thank You to all the farmers And crop sponsors for all your support in making it a great success. Bayers, Blairs, Coop, Cargil, Jared Kroeger, Haroldson Farms, Dallas Bessey, Dallas torguson, Arley Bohrson, Dean Anderson, Dustin Dorshenko, Heli Services. I apologize if I forgot anyone. Without all your hard work in the Field of Dreams for planting, spraying, harvesting and hauling the crop in the sale, it wouldn't have been possible without everyone.

The Committee is not just washing their hands from this project. All money left from the lottery and field of Dreams crop (2021) will be given to the Arena for operations of the plant. Hanley Arena will be taking over the Trip A Month to help to help with the running of the plant.

It is so good to see kids skating in October and the rink being rented. It is amazing to see the rink busy and bringing the community together to watch the kids skate and play the game of hockey which is a big hub of our community.

Watch for information on the Grand Re-Opening with Artificial Ice, Coming Soon!!

